OIA20-0264

08 JUN 2020

J Bruning fyi-request-12987-da8dc5dd@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear J Bruning

Thank you for your Official Information Act request on 3 June 2020 relating to the Organic Products Bill (included with this letter)

As the information you have requested is more closely connected to the office of the Minister of Food Safety, we are transferring your request to the office for response, in accordance with section 14(b)(ii) of the Official Act 1982.

You can expect to hear from the receiving agency shortly in regard to your request. If you would like to contact them directly, you are able to email them at this address:

## d.o'connor@ministers.govt.nz

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision to transfer. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or Freephone 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely,

Michelle Morehu

**Director Government Services**